
UNITED KINGDOM NATIONAL CADET CLASS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a meeting of the Committee of the UKNCCA held on Saturday 4th September 2010 at

Datchet Water Sailing Club commencing at 10am.

Present: Tony Smith (Chairman), Claire Bridge (Secretary), Simon Flack (Class Measurer), David Bennett, David Elliott.

In Attendance: Chris Green

 
1) Apologies for Absence

Apologies had been received from Jamie Binmore, John Galazin (Treasurer), John Pullen, and John Wilson
 
2) Minutes of the previous meeting

Claire reported that the minutes of the meeting held in June had already been approved by e-mail.
 
3) Treasurer’s report
Tony reported that that John was away and had been unable to prepare a report. He confirmed that a report would be submitted prior to the year-end.

4) 2010 Review 
 
Tony advised that he had e-mailed Squadron Captains seeking their feedback on this year’s events. Replies had been requested by the end of the month. Feedback will also be sought from members. He will be undertaking a review of the split into gold and silver fleets and Chris was asked to contact the Race Officer at the Nationals to seek his views on the safety issues arising out of a split fleet. Claire agreed to undertake a review of the trophies presented at the Nationals. It was also agreed that prizes should be awarded to the top three in each fleet. Simon commented that if ribbons are mandatory, their costs should be included in the entry fee.
Peter Mills, in his capacity as World Team Manager, had prepared a report for the RYA on the Worlds in Poland, which Tony read to the meeting. This was followed by a discussion, out of which arose a proposal that the role of Team Manager should be defined and that we should start planning for the 2012 Worlds in Australia as soon as possible. There had been some behavioural problems in Poland and Tony advised that he was preparing a document for the RYA which considered the responsibility and role of RYA coaches at international events. John Wilson joined the meeting at this stage, apologising for his late arrival. Tony explained that this document would be shared with the Committee once it had been agreed with the RYA. John stated that he believed the Committee should write this document, rather than the Chairman and that there was insufficient involvement of the Committee in reaching key decisions, such as the selection of venues. John stated he was unable to continue serving on the Committee, resigned and left the room.

Tony went on to explain that the document would include a recommendation that an appraisals be introduced for coaches, which the Committee fully supported.

 
5) Winter squads
Chris advised that the Stone Open Meeting had been selected by the RYA as a NJS and East Zone qualifier. The timing of qualifying events for 2011/12 was discussed.

Tony advised that the UKNCCA is hoping to hold four weekend training sessions for the North and South Development Squads, ending with a regatta at Dachet. It was noted that Parkstone, South Cerney and Frensham Pond were also setting up winter training programmes. An outline of the plans for the Development Squad would be posted on the website and David Bennett agreed to seek sponsorship for a squad hoodie.

Tony advised he had raised with Duncan Truswell the possibility of increasing the number of ex-Cadet sailors providing training.

  
6) Annual General Meeting

The timetable for distributing minutes and accounts was agreed. A suggestion was made that the Committee appoint a younger member to seek the views of sailors. David Elliott updated the meeting on his work to revise the Constitution and asked that Claire and Chris review the sections covering the Secretary and Administrator. Tony asked that a new category of membership covering sailors who only competed at their home club be introduced. Simon suggested that a reduced membership fee for the first year may attract more members and David Elliott suggested how we could reduce membership fees to a minimal figure and rely on entry fees to cover the shortfall. Simon suggested that providing transom stickers limited to members may also increase numbers. A discussion followed on the format of the dinner and dance during which it was agreed that we should have tables of ten and a smart dress code. Publicity on Stone could be made available. 

7) 2011 Nationals and 2012 venues

Tony advised there was nothing further to report at this stage. Chris agreed to contact clubs hosting events about their ability to provide members for protest committees.
8) Child Protection
  
Claire reminded the Committee that she would be standing down following the 2011 Nationals and a successor would need to be appointed.

 9) Publicity  
David Elliott presented a two-page report summarising recent activity. Additional help was required with compiling the magazine and obtaining advertising. David Bennett advised he would be approaching sailmakers regarding sponsorship.

10) Measurement Issues

Simon reported that compliance with the rules was very good. There may be a need for an Equipment Inspector once in-house certification of sails is more common.


11) Administration Matters

Chris advised there nothing of note.
12) Any Other Business


David Bennett raised the issue of UKNCCA-owned boats are allocated amongst squadrons. Tony explained how squadrons could apply to use them to encourage potential sailors.
 
The meeting ended at 1500.

13) Date and time of next meeting

9th October 2010 Royal Lymington Yacht Club at 10 am.
 


